PARKS AND RECREATION

ADVISORY BOARD

December 2, 2015

@ 5:30 P.M.

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Wednesday, December 2, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  

Board members present:


John Topp, Chairman

Glenda Ledesma, Vice Chairman

Sylvia Rivera


Julie Herrington


Michael Galvan


Jimmie Traylor


Bob Brown

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Topp.

CITIZEN COMMUNICATION – None

Chairman Topp congratulated Ms. Rivera for such a successful Lighting of the Palms Event.  He indicated that comments he heard were that everyone was very impressed and enjoyed the event.  

Ms. Rivera agreed to chair the event again next year with the possibility of adding a parade and an opportunity for giving at the end of the parade.

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – November 4, 2015

There being no corrections, J. Herrington made a motion to approve the minutes.

S. Rivera seconded the motion.

The motion carried unanimously by those present.

The minutes prompted some discussion on the dates of the Fun Run.  J. Herrington stated that March 12 or April 2 would be the best dates for the availability of the parking lot at the Harlingen Country Club.  Chairman Topp stated that he had spoken to Julie Martin and Ms. Martin agreed to chair the event this year.  Ms. Martin requested help from the Parks Board and Bob Brown, Sylvia Rivera and Michael Galvan agreed to help.

Julie Martin will communicate with Nancy Rodriguez, the contact person with the LoneStar Pacesetters, who will coordinate the Fun Run.

MEETING TIME CHANGED

M. Galvan made a motion to change the meeting time from 3:00 p.m. to 5:30 p.m., still on the first Wednesday of every month.

B. Brown seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

There was a consensus among the Board that the January meeting would be held on the 2nd Wednesday (January 14, 2016).

SURVEY TO THE CITIZENS FOR THEIR INPUT INTO THE USE OF THE PROPERTY ALONGSIDE JACK NICKLAUS DRIVE AND PALM VALLEY DRIVE WEST APPROVED

It was agreed that City staff would deliver the surveys January 6-8, 2016.  A suggestion was made that since the surveys are being numbered, specific survey numbers should be delivered and recorded to the specific addresses that are close to the subject property and give closer consideration to their responses.
The survey was approved upon a motion by M. Galvan.

G. Ledesma seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by those present.

G. Ledesma suggested the idea of having a Palm Valley Day but not on a holiday when people are out of town.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:57 p.m.

_______________________________

John Topp, Chairman

(Note:  City Secretary was absent from this meeting)
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